Ysgol Bryn Castell

Bryncethin Campus Abergarw Road Brynmenyn Bridgend CF32 9NZ

Tel: 01656 815595

Headteacher: Helen Ridout

Email: admin.ysgolbc@bridgend.gov.uk



Mr Stuart Richards and Colleagues Arosfa Blackmill Road Lewistown Bridgend CF32 7HU

15/12/21

## Bridgend Masonic Lodge Donation

Dear Mr Richards

On behalf of Ysgol Bryn Castell I would like to thank you for your generous gift of £460.00, to be used to provide our younger pupils with Christmas gifts, even though this year your annual Christmas Party has had to be cancelled due to the current Covid 19 pandemic.

The pupils and Staff look forward to this event every year. Our plan for this year is to provide a small class party for the pupils, where we will arrange for Santa (one of the members of the school senior management team) to visit from a distance to provide the gifts. Unfortunately, due to the current climate we are unable to have a visit from the real Santa, we hope you understand.

Each year Ysgol Bryn Castell continues to advance its aim of providing the best support for children with complex special needs. Through our interventions and continued support from the community we have seen many lives change for the better.

The goal of Ysgol Bryn Castell is to continue to make a difference. With the help of donations from supporters such as you, we will continue to see improvements in outcomes for our pupils.

Thanks again for your generous support in our efforts.

Yours sincerely

Mrs S. Davies Assistant head teacher

"Together we can achieve"



















